Total re Facing Finance report alleging human rights abuses by 20 companies
19 Jul 2016
Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited Total to respond to the following item:
· Facing Finance rejoinder to company responses, https://business-humanrights.org/sites/default/files/documents/Facing%20Finance%20rejoinder.pdf 
Total sent us the following response:
 
“Legal issues : In the first version of the 2015 Report “Facing Finance” sent to us by Business and Human Rights Resource Centre (BHRRC), it was mentioned that Total’s activities in Western Sahara were in breach of international law. As this statement was not accurate, we contested it and provided BHRRC with relevant information to support our position. We indeed consulted UN experts as part of our due diligence process. 
Ethical issues: In response to the authors’ letter to companies dated 8 May 2016, please note that Total’s activities in this region have not been in breach of any ethical standards:

· First and foremost, Total’s “authorization de reconnaissance” contract did not imply any drilling activities, and therefore was not an “extraction and exploration” contract ;

· Total and ONHYM (the Moroccan National Oil Company) also signed a Joint Declaration of Principles, available on ONHYM’s website, in which both parties committed to respect the United Nations Charter and other relevant standards and to make sure that the wishes and interests of Saharouis people will be taken into consideration  (http://www.onhym.com/gouvernance-du-secteur-des-hydrocarbures-et-des-mines/9-c-office/286-declaration.html )

· An independent US-based Non Governmental Organization, CDA, specialized in communities’ conflicts prevention also organized, two years ago on our behalf, a workshop in Rabat with ONHYM to present its stakeholder engagement strategy - including with Saharouis’ representatives at local and international levels.”

